
SUPPLEMENTARY NOTES TO THE SEPTEMBER 2023 AGENDA: 
 
Correspondence Item d)  Response received from the Borough Council Officer: 
 
Response removed pending clarification. 
 

 
Correspondence item i) 
 

We have now completed a number of site investigations on Mossy Lea Road. We observed from our visits 
that, at certain times, there is a level of clustered and potentially inconsiderate parking within the area directly 
surrounding the White Lion public house. Parked vehicles within the highway are a normal occurrence which, when 
undertaken with appropriate care, does not result in any concerns for either road safety or traffic flows. However, in 
this instance, the concentration of vehicles within a limited extent does appear to have the potential to result in 
unnecessary disruption to normal traffic movements.  

In view of this, we will be submitting a proposal for waiting restrictions aimed at preventing the occurrence 
of clustered parking and disperse this activity more evenly within the surrounding area. This will result in a better 
balance between retaining the availability of legitimate parking whilst removing the potential for further road safety 
concerns.  

Introducing a proposal through a Traffic Regulation Order involves a period of local consultation. In the 
event we go ahead with the restrictions, with no valid objections / comments, this is likely to take more than six 
months to go through our legal process. 
 

 


